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LEGISLATORS WEIGH DRUG IMPORTATION SAFETY
Hilton Head, South Carolina, February 25, 2005 ( Would drug importation make prescription drugs more affordable and more available or would it compromise the safety of United States citizens?   Would Canada’s decision to prohibit prescription drug reimportation jeopardize the health and safety of Americans relying on lower cost medications?  Will details of the safety report recently released by the Health Human Services (HHS) department shape the debate?
Legislators will discuss these issues when they consider two proposed resolutions during the March 3 through 6 Spring Meeting of the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) at the Hilton Oceanfront Resort in Hilton Head, South Carolina.  The first would encourage Congressional support for prescription drug importation, and the second would encourage Canada to continue to allow drug reimportation to U.S. citizens.  
A proposed Resolution Encouraging Congress to Pass Legislation Providing Safe, Accessible, and Affordable Prescription Drugs would call on Congress and the Bush Administration to address the significant price disparity in the international trade of brand-name prescription drugs and to support a safe legitimate program for drug importation. 

A proposed Resolution Encouraging Canada to Continue Providing Safe, Affordable Prescription Drugs to United States Citizens would encourage the Canadian Minister of Health to continue to allow the importation of medications to U.S. consumers and not to take actions that may have serious health implications for individuals accessing medications from Canada.  The resolution calls for a meeting with the Minister of Health to discuss the matter further.

State Representative Brian Kennedy of Rhode Island, sponsor of the two resolutions said, “The high cost of prescription drugs is one of the biggest complaints I hear from my constituents. 
We don’t want to force Americans to decide between food and often over-priced prescription medications produced in the United States.  Americans are a generous people but should not be 
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saddled with the development costs of all the world’s new prescription drug products.”  
Rhode Island recently passed a law allowing Canadian pharmacies to ship prescription drugs to state residents in a pilot program.  

“Canadian medications are safe, sealed, and from reputable license pharmacies,” says Kennedy.
On January 28, HHS responded to Rhode Island’s passage of importation legislation with a warning letter saying that actions taken by Rhode Island would not only violate federal law but also would put citizens of the state at risk.  Rhode Island is the first state in the nation to enact legislation allowing the practice of prescription drug importation, despite the illegality and federal warnings.  The law took effect on January 15, 2005.

 Consideration of the proposed Resolution Encouraging Congress to Pass Legislation Providing Safe, Accessible, and Affordable Prescription Drugs was deferred during the November 2004 NCOIL Annual meeting, pending results of a December 2004 HHS safety report on prescription drug importation.  
Legislators will hear the details of the HHS report when they consider the two resolutions during the Health Insurance Committee meeting on Friday, March 4, from 7:45 to 8:45 a.m.  Consideration of the proposed resolution responds to a Health Insurance Committee charge to support effective state approaches to rising costs of prescription drugs.

NCOIL is a nonpartisan organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy concern is insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  
Copies of the proposed Resolution Encouraging Congress to Pass Legislation Providing Safe, Accessible, and Affordable Prescription Drugs and the proposed Resolution Encouraging Canada to Continue Providing Safe, Affordable Prescription Drugs to United States Citizens are available on the NCOIL Web site at www.ncoil.org.

Those interested in more information may contact Fran Liebich at (518) 687-0178.
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